

นคนฐงกางแกนง งนอกอ นบษางนยง

Dincese of the Armenian Church of America

TELEPHONE: LEXINGTON 2-5790 630 SECOND AVENUE NEW YORK 16, N.Y.

February 4, 1959

Rev. Michael Buttero Chairman Parish Assembly 11 Erwin Place New Britain, Conn.

Dear Rev. Butteres

We have received your Parish report dated January 29, 1959, whereby you are informing us that under your presidency in the annual Parish Assembly of your church, the following were elected as members of your Parish Council for two years.

Mr. Gregory Abrahamian Mr. Churles Masadourian Mr. Paul Abrahamian Mr. Stepan Der Margosian

Considering that the above mentioned have been duly elected according to the rules of the Diocesan By-Laws, and are known as devoted church members, we hereby ratify their election.

May God bless the newly elected and we believe that each and every one of your Parish Council members will do his utmost for the benefit of the Armenian Holy Church and for the glory of God.

With paternal blessings & prayers,

Archbishop Sion Manoogian
Primate of the Diocese of the Armenian
Church of America